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What is an IRS Offset? 

Parents who owe past-due child support are reported to the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) for a federal 

income tax refund offset. A federal income tax refund offset means that if a parent is due a tax refund 

from the IRS, the Florida Department of Revenue Child Support Program sends all or part of that tax 

refund to pay the parent’s past-due support.  

How is the parent who owes support notified? 
If a tax refund is sent to the Child Support Program, the parent who owes support will be mailed a letter 

from the IRS stating that all or part of the refund has been sent to the State of Florida for payment of 

past-due child support. The parent has 30 days from the date on the notice to contact the Child Support 

Program or request a hearing if they believe the action was taken in error.  

What should the parent who is due support know?  
Due to the number of fraudulent income tax filings, the Child Support Program is authorized to hold tax 

refund offsets until the IRS completes a review.   

The IRS usually completes its review within 90 days, but it has 180 days. When the review is complete, 

the IRS notifies the Child Support Program that it will either reverse the collection (take it back), or that 

the Child Support Program can process the collection. If the IRS review is not completed after 180 days, 

the Program will process the collection.  

Not every intercepted tax refund held is due to possible fraudulent tax filings. Federal regulations also 

allow the Child Support Program to hold tax refunds from a joint tax return. These offsets are held for 

180 days to provide the joint-filer, who does not owe past-due child support, time to file an amended 

return with the IRS for their share of the refund. 

The IRS website provides more detail about fraudulent tax filings and information on personal identity 

theft. 

If the parent due support has received cash assistance, the IRS offset may be kept by the State to repay 

public assistance.  

The Child Support Program will not take refunds when a parent files Chapter 11, 12 or 13 bankruptcies 

or a court order does not allow offset.  

How can a parent find out more information?  
Parents with questions about an IRS offset on their child support case should contact the Florida 

Department of Revenue Child Support Program at 850-488-KIDS (5437) or via web chat online at 

www.floridarevenue.com/childsupport. 

http://www.irs.gov/uac/Taxpayer-Guide-to-Identity-Theft
http://www.floridarevenue.com/childsupport









